From: webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov <webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 11, 2021 8:20 PM

To: usrb@cpuc.ca.gov <usrb@cpuc.ca.gov>

Cc: Eric Coolidge <Eric.Coolidge@sce.com>

Subject: (External):Electric Safety Incident Reported- Southern California Edison Company Incident No: 211111-15019

*** EXTERNAL EMAIL - Use caution when opening links or attachments ***

The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:

Reporting Date: 11/11/2021 8:19:08 PM

Incident Date: 11/11/2021 @ 1:25 p.m.

Reported By: Eric Coolidge, Senior Manager

Utility Name: Southern California Edison Company

Phone Number: (626)664-6118

Email Address: eric.coolidge@sce.com

Incident Location: Middle Ranch Road Avalon, Los Angeles

Reasons For Reporting:

- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others:)

- Names of Fatalities:

- Injuries? (Utility: , Others:)

- Names of Injured:

- Damage? No (Utility: , Others:)

- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: )

- Operator Judgement? Yes

- Media Coverage? No

Cause of Incident: Fire (Other Cause: )

Agencies on Scene:

Facilities Affected:

- Utilities Facilities: Interior

- Voltage (KV): 12

- Customer's Facilities:

DigIn Information:

- Excavator Name:

- Contact:

-Phone: (__ ) -

Incident Recovery:

- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m.

- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m.

Summary: SCE reports the following event as it may meet the significant public attention reporting requirement. On,
Thursday, November 11, 2021, a wildfire was reported on Catalina Island in the area of Middle Ranch Road. Preliminary
information indicates that the reported alarm time of the fire was 1:25 p.m. Responding fire authorities subsequently
reported to SCE that they believe the ignition of the fire was caused by birds contacting SCE overhead primary facilities.
The suppressed fire was reported to be approximately 17 acres. There was no reported property damage or injuries
resulting from the fire. Our investigation is ongoing




